Willamette Water Supply Program
1850 SW 170th Ave.,
Beaverton, OR 97003

Dear neighbor,

Beginning in December, a Willamette Water Supply Program Metzger Pipeline East
equipment and supply storage area will be set up in the empty field in front of Whitford
Middle School. Please see the back of this flyer for a site map and pictures of a typical storage
area. The central location and close access to SW Scholls Ferry Road make this location ideal
to help construction crews operate more efficiently and minimize traffic disturbances.

The construction team is working to minimize disturbances by installing privacy fencing along
the north side, centralizing most construction operations out of a second storage area away
from neighborhoods, and minimizing evening and weekend construction activity. In addition,
school managers and the construction team are working together to ensure student and
public safety.

Hours are M-F with intermittent Saturdays, generally 7 a.m. to 7 p.m. with regular 24-hour
operations during night-work construction. The site will remain active until late 2023.

We look forward to working with our neighbors during construction of this important regional
drinking water project.
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For info:
Call 503-941-4570 - Email: info@ourreliablewater.org - Visit: ourreliablewater.org/mpe

Contractor storage area example




